June 5, 1990

Reverend Paul Shanley Our Lady of Solitude 151 West Alejo Road Palm Springs, California 92262

Dear Paul:

It was nice to hear from you. However, I was sorry to learn that your acclimation to the dry desert air has not been the easiest. If you find that your allergies require you to take medication and that you do not have funds to purchase the medication, please let me know and I will ask the Clergy Fund Board to make an exception of its policy.

I have spoken with Jim McCarthy about getting your address out and he said that he would do that. I think he had a different understanding of how you wanted your address handled. Just goes to show how human we are.

I hope that your stay out there will be restorative and that you will need not be required to seek an extensed sick leave.

This week marks the beginning of Emmanus here in the Archdiocese. Over 825 priests have signed up for the opening assembly. Know that you are in my thoughts and prayers. If I can do something for you, Paul, please let me know.

Take care. With warm regards, I am

Sincerely yours,

1872M